To: Committee on Curriculum and Instruction

From: James Fredal, Sciences Subcommittee Chair

Re: Revisions to the Communication Technology Focus Area in the 
Communication Major

Date: May 1, 2010
The Sciences subcommittee met on April 19, 2010 to consider proposed changes to the Communication Technology focus area in the Communication Major.  This is a revision to one focus area within the major to refine and clarify what the area has to offer students; other focus areas will not be affected. Therefore, the overall goals and expected learning outcomes of the major will not be changed.  Revisions to the focus area are set to begin in Winter 2011.  
The changes were designed to make this area more structured and coherent in response to weak enrollments and assessment data that suggests student confusion about how the focus area is defined, what skills it offers, and what sorts of career choices are available to students who chose it.  The changes were made with the support of new faculty in the department, in consultation with departmental advising, and in response to developments within the field and the profession toward greater attention to communications technologies issues.  In particular, the revisions highlight training in the design and management of the human-technology interface.  To this end, the focus area will have two new tracks for students to pursue: one in Human-Computer Interaction (HCI) and the other in Communication Technology Management (CTM).  
The changes involve the development of one new course and three course revisions.  
· Communication 450: Principles of Human Computer Interaction is a new course required of all students pursuing this focus area.  
· Communication 611: “Communication and Multimedia” will become “Effective Communication for the Web” and will count toward the HCI track within this focus area. The course will retain its focus on user-centered web design, focusing mores specifically on contemporary web-design standards including CSS (cascading style sheets) as a model.
· Communication 650: “Investigative Communication through Interactive Technologies” will become “Evaluation and Usability Testing.”  This course will be the required methods course for this focus area (both tracks), and will emphasize research techniques to evaluate and improve the effectiveness, appeal, and usability of communication technology systems.
· Communication 657: Technology of Communication” becomes “Understanding Communication Networks.”  This course will be an elective for both tracks and will explore concepts and principles that underlie telecommunication networks and their application to novel systems.
Credit hours for the major will remain the same: core course and electives for the focus area will drop from 40 down to 35 hours; credit hours for the focus area will increase from 10 hours (any two elective courses) to 15 hours (three courses in one of the two new tracks; one from within Communication).  Internships and minors continue to be strongly encouraged.
After considering the revisions, the Sciences CCI Subcommittee voted unanimously to approve the revisions. As a result, the proposal is being forwarded to the CCI for its consideration.

